
Tuesday 25 February 2025

Kia ora Parents and Caregivers, 
Here we are already in our fourth week of the 
school year and well-settled into the rhythm of 
school life. 
A special welcome to all our new students, families 
and staff who join us for the first time. Kōwhai 
welcomes Jaiden, Malia-Soe and Lucas. Welcome 
back Ngoni who joins Nikau and Chido who joins 
Rātā. 
We hope you all settle quickly into school and 
make many new friends here.
Prayers for Pope Francis

The health of our Pope is very concerning. Here 
at school we will be keeping this wonderful man in 
our prayers, as he has asked us all to do.

Communication

You will have received the Area Information 
Newsletters by now and these are also available 
on the website for easy reference. For those 
families new to our school and a handy reminder 
to everyone, should you wish to communicate with 
staff:

•	 The office team regularly checks their 
emails so this is the most efficient means of 
communication should you need to correspond 
about your child. They can also make 
appointments for you or pass messages on to 
classroom teachers. This process supports our 
classroom teachers and allows them to keep 
their attention focused on the classroom and 
the learning and teaching of their students.

•	 Alternatively you can make contact with Area 
Leaders should you wish a more detailed 
discussion or to set up an appointment time.

While emails might be an efficient way to 
communicate on some matters, when dealing 
with sensitive issues such as learning, behaviour, 
friendships, family situations etc, face-to face or a 
chat over the phone is a far better approach we 
find. Many thanks for your support with this.

Attendance at School 

The Government’s target is for 80% of students 
to attend school regularly, that is to attend school 
90% of the time.

Our summary attendance rate for 2024 (compared 
to 2023) in relation to this target:

•	 Term 1 - 78% compared to 68% in 2023

•	 Term 2 - 65% compared to 61% in 2023

•	 Term 3 - 56% compared to 59% in 2023

•	 Term 4 - 69% compared to 62% in 2023

The Government has developed a Stepped 
Attendance Response (STAR) for schools. The 
STAR identifies:

Good attendance - less than 5 days absence in a 
school term

Worrying attendanc - up to 10 days absence in a 
school term

Concerning attendance - up to 15 days absence 
in a school term

Serious concern - 15 days or more of absence in 
a school term

The STAR also:

•	 Sets the direction so that no student will 
be left to accumulate absences without an 
appropriate response to return them to regular 
attendance.

•	 Expects schools to use this direction to 
develop their own school specific response to 
absence.

Ss Peter & Paul’s attendance response

We ask parents and caregivers to please contact 
the school if your child is going to be absent from 
school and let us know the reason. 

•	 A text is sent at 9.15am  if your child is absent 
without reason.

•	 A further text is sent at 10.15 if there is still no 
reply.

•	 A phone call is made at 10.30am if there is still 
no reply.

If no response is received, the student is absent 
without explanation or permission from a parent/
caregiver and is coded as T - truant.

Please note that an email to the principal is 
required for extended absences of five days or 
more.

For all unexplained absences

•	 Your child’s teacher will email you.

•	 The Area Leader may be in contact.

Up to 10 days absence in a term could result in 
one or more of the following:

•	 The Area Leader will be in contact.

•	 Parents are invited into school for a meeting. 
An attendance plan is created.

Up to 15 days absence in a term could result in 
one or both of the following:

•	 Parent meeting.

•	 Referral to Attendance Support or other 
support agencies.

Special circumstances

There are special circumstances where these 
steps would not apply. An example would be an 
extended illness or recovery from an injury.

We are very appreciative of your support with our 
attendance response. Following the systems we 
have in place will ensure teacher and office staff 
time and effort is well spent and we can quickly 
address any attendance  issues. 

Working together we can influence positive 
school attendance. You can read more about this 
new Government strategy here STAR 

Kay Tester
Principal
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SPECIAL CHARACTER

Metaphor Poetry

Rātā have been working on Poetry in the first few weeks of the term. We have learned about similes, 
metaphors, imagery and detail to create a clear picture in the audience’s minds.

“The poems were easy. We had to find things that we match with to show who we are in different objects. I 
really enjoyed the animal stanza the most.” Brenna

“I am proud of my work! I had to think about what I am like and then turn it into metaphors. The hardest part 
was my animal stanza but I am impressed with what I wrote in the end.” Isla 

Writing to Entertain

In Nikau we have been busy learning how to write to entertain. 

We have been brainstorming together and creating adjective flowers and adverb charts. 

Our adjective flowers mean we have a bank of words to use in our writing to describe what something 
feels like, sounds like or looks like.  Our adverb chart helps us think of when, how and where things can 
happen.  

In reading we have been noticing the subject (who/what) and verb (do) in sentences and then transferring 
this knowledge into our writing. We then include all the extra interesting details in our sentences - the 
where, when and how, to make our writing entertaining for our reader!

Summer Sport Skills

Pōhutukawa students have been enjoying the lovely sunny weather 
over the last weeks. 

This has allowed us to get outside and enjoy developing and 
improving our physical skills. 

The children have been developing their skills of working together 
as a team by playing games that focus on learning to think through 
the tasks as a team and then working together to solve the game 
challenge. 

Alongside this, they have also been developing their skills in striking 
and fielding, which requires them to hit a tennis ball, quickly retrieve 
it, as well as throw with speed and accuracy. 

It has been a lot of fun playing these games!

Pattern Passport! 

This week during discovery time the students were given a passport to explore four immersion activities 
connected to our universal concept for 2025, patterns! 

SPORTS NEWS

Monday 3 March

PTA meeting, 7pm

Wednesday 5 March

Ash Wednesday

Area Liturgies

Thursday 27 March

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Wednesday 2 April

Learning Conferences, from 3.15pm

Sunday 6 April

First Reconciliation, 3pm

Friday 11 April

End of term assembly, all whānau 
welcome, 9.15am

Last day of term 1

Events

PTA NEWS

Netball (Yrs 5-8)
The registration information for these year groups was sent out last week. Thanks to those who have completed them 
already. If you did not receive the email please contact sport@stpeterpaul.school.nz and Christine will send it to you.

Please note: Years 7/8 closes Friday 7th March, Years 5/6 closes Friday 14th March.

Touch (Yrs 1-8) and Netball (Yrs 1-4) Term 1
These began last week for those who have registered and we wish them all a great season.

Tiniball, Miniball and Basketball
The registration form for these sports will come out in the next two weeks.

Please read the form carefully as it outlines the procedure we have to follow to register teams.

KURA AHUREA

Welcome back! 

The PTA welcomes back everyone to 2025 Term 1. Hope the summer has been great and the children are back into 
the swing of school. 

We have our first meeting Monday 3rd March at 7pm. It’s online so please check out our PTA Facebook page for the 
link. It would be great to see you there. 

Any questions please email us at pta@stpeterpaul.school.nz Have you joined the PTA Facebook 
group yet? Stay up-to-date with 
school community events by joining f

Stations included patterns in nature, patterns in music, patterns in maths and patterns in digital 
technology. Students enjoyed travelling independently to the four stations. Each station was teacher-
led and encouraged students to discuss their thinking and ideas about the patterns they created or 
observed. 

Once completed the students received a stamp to show they had participated at the station. 

Mihi Whakatau and Beginning School Mass

Here are some snapshots from our Mihi Whakatau and Beginning School Mass. Thank you all for coming and joining us.

Ash Wednesday
Ash Wednesday marks the beginning of Lent. It is a special time for prayer and personal reflections. There will be an 
opportunity for family and friends to join us for the Ash Wednesday Liturgy on March 5th. Each area will hold its own 
liturgy, and all are welcome.
Ash Wednesday Timetable 
Nikau - 9.15am, Church
Pōhutukawa - 1.30pm-2.30pm, Church
Kōwhai - 2.15pm, Rooms 2/3

Aurea Casino

Director of Religious Studies

RE Learning
It’s great to hear what the students are learning in their RE lessons across the school: 
“We are learning how to say the Lord’s Prayer.” Yasmine, Kōwhai
“We say our prayers everyday because we love God.” Charlotte, Kōwhai
“We are talking about how God loves everyone the same. It is ok to be different. We are learning that we are all in 
God’s Whanau and we are given God’s aroha.” Oliver, Nikau
“We are learning more about our school values and how to make them meaningful by demonstrating them in 
our everyday lives. As we grow older, it’s important to be a good person, just as Jesus wants us to be.” Hudson, 
Pōhutukawa
“Our school values guide us to help one another at school. We are learning how important they are to our school 
community.” Elaina, Pōhutukawa

School Values in Action
Working together to look after our school gardens is a wonderful way for our children to learn about stewardship. 
Caring for the flower beds and the vegetable plots allows them to connect with nature and each other. They are 
touching, seeing, smelling, hearing, and working with nature. 
Throughout all of this, they are building confidence as they learn about the connectedness of living things to each 
other. It is wonderful to see the joy the children have when they discover something new or have helped plant some 
seeds that have now grown into a beautiful sunflower or vegetable.

“My pattern was colourful and also beautiful. It looked like my favourite colours!” Adira

“My pattern is big. The big bears are looking at the little bears, they are dancing.” Serah

“My pattern is blue and red.” Phoebe

“My pattern is red and yellow and it repeats.” Persis

“My pattern is black and white.” Lu

“Patterns are everywhere.” Adela 

“My pattern has dark red and it has dark blue.” Theodore

“Patterns are pretty.” Kaylee

We continue to work together to grow vegetables we then share with our local food bank, and plant seeds to help 
regenerate the various flower beds around the school grounds that provide a habitat for bees to pollinate our fruit 
trees. Our composting systems are up and running again, and our worm farm is busy producing lots of fresh fertiliser for 
our vegetables. 

A group of Pōhutukawa students helped Cyril weed and tidy up Te Māra Kai after the long summer break. Cyril is now 
busy teaching some carpentry skills to another group of Pōhutukawa students who are making wooden name signs 
in English and Te Reo Maori so other students can learn about all the vegetables and herbs that are growing in our 
garden.

Non-Stop Cricket
Students from Nikau and Pōhutukawa participated in a non-stop cricket festival last Thursday. 

We all went down to Memorial Park in Petone where we had lots of fun playing against other schools from the Hutt 
Valley. It was great fun hitting the ball at different angles, bowling accurately, and having to catch and field the ball. 

We all enjoyed socialising with different schools and meeting new people. 

One group of people we would like to thank were all the parents who came and managed our six teams. If it wasn’t 
for our parent helpers, we would not have been able to enter.

By Frankie and Gabby

REMINDERS AND UPDATES
IMPORTANT

Reporting an absence 
It is a requirement from the Ministry that you inform the school if your 
child is going to be absent.

Please report all absences before 9am via the below options: 

1.	 Through the school website. 

2.	 Call the absence line 04 569 5759, option 1. 

3.	 Email absences@stpeterpaul.school.nz

Please ensure you leave a reason for your child’s absence. Any 
unexplained absences will be coded as unjustified and truant. 

School Parent Portal
For families who are new to our school, the Parent Portal provides you with quick access to:

•	your child’s contact details – click on ‘My Child’.  Check contact details. Please advise the school office if there are any changes 
to be made.

•	view your child’s account (under accounts, download the statement to view your current balance)

•	school policies & procedures (under contacts)

•	view your child’s attendance for the year to date (click on ‘report an absence’ then scroll down to view)

•	be able to report an absence.

How to access this….

Please visit your app store for your phone, either Google Play or the Apple App Store and search for the app called          
@School Mobile or to login via the internet go to https://www.atschool.co.nz

You will then be able to use the username and password that you have been emailed to log in and see information 
about your child. If you have not received your user id and password please email admin@stpeterpaul.school.nz to 
have your login details sent to you. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact Teresa or Lisa in the 
school office. 

0800  565  565

info@lunchonline.co.nz

Sushi and Subway delivered to school weekly

It’s simple; all you need to do is register at
www.lunchonline.co.nz
and follow four easy steps to get started

1     Register an account

2     Add member/s including your childs name, school and classroom

3     Make a payment so you have funds in your account before you order

4     Select your lunch and place an order

Signing Out
Please ensure you sign your child out at the school office if they are leaving the school grounds during school hours. 
It is important that we know where your child is, in case of an emergency. 

Payments to school 
A friendly reminder - when making payments to the school, please include your child’s name as a reference. This 
helps allocate the payment correctly and efficiently.  

Thank you for your assistance.

https://www.stpeterpaul.school.nz/staff/
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https://www.facebook.com/groups/315747822133575/

